
 
PUBLIC MEETING MINUTES 

2212 MAIN STREET, SAN DIEGO CA 92113 
December 19th, 2018      6:00 PM – 8:30 PM 

 
1. Call to Order @6:00 

 
2. Roll Call: all present except Tina Camarillo and Tom Ryan. 

 
3. Approval of the minutes  

 
4. Adoption of the Agenda—Roman Partita-Lopez moved to January meeting 

 
5. Staff Reports 

 

• City of San Diego Council District 8 Office – Eddie Padilla—Looks forward to working with the BLPG in the 
future representing Councilmember Vivian Moreno 

• City of San Diego Mayor’s Office – Eric Young—not here 

• City of San Diego Planning Department – Elizabeth Ocampo Vivero—not here.  Mark Steele said Elizabeth 
Ocampo Vivero has been asked by the City if we are going to need translation services.  We probably will 
need for the planning document—maybe some half a dozen meetings or so. 

• Port of San Diego – Ron Powell—Reporting on three issues: 
1) 12/3—the State Lands Commission adopted an environmental justice plan.  EHC played a big role.  It is 

the fair treatment of all people with respect to the development and enforcement of environmental laws 
and policies.  As individuals go forward before the State Lands Commission they will be reviewed by the 
policy mentioned above.  The State Lands Commission is will be hiring someone to go out and educate 
and act as a liaison to the community focusing on issues that are based on their policy.  The Lands 
Commission is its own entity and is inclusive of other Gubernatorial cabinet members, 

2)    Shelter Island Boat Launch Ramp (Ron presented a replica of the new Boat Launch in Shelter Island).  It     
has been out of commission since May 2017. It has been renovated.  It is a new attraction for families to 
walk around in addition to the boat launch where people launch their boats.  It was a $10m project by the 
State Dept of Boating and Waterways and the Coastal Commission.  The project was delayed due to the 
excavation where they found big slabs concrete in the water that has affected the building. 

3)    Holiday Parade on 12/31 starting on Harbor Drive (County Admin Bldg)—to Sea Port Village.  10 
different bands, including 29 large balloons.   

 
4) Larry Hofreiter —Harbor Drive South Multimodal Corridor Study—Update to the BL Community Planning 

Group.  The Planning Dept for Port of San Diego presented: 
Ideas:  Issues on Parking; Trucks traveling through the community; Virtual Fence (RIF Tags) to be able 
to follow up with their companies; Marine Highway—a thought might be to use a barge to transport things 
to avoid Streets, Main Goal in planning process is to get to the point of understanding the issues. 
The actual projects being put forward are not there yet.  More trees are needed to help clean the air. 

 
Objectives: 
Exiting conditions 

 
Key Challenges: 
Community safety, mobility and health—truck related congestion, noise and pollution 

 Truck related congestion, noise and pollution in residential area 
 Truck and employee related parking in Barrio Logan and National City 
 Auto related traffic congestion 
 Limited bicycle infrastructure and pedestrian enhancements in key area 
 Limited electric vehicle changing infrastructure 
 Added Street Lighting is needed (Noreen suggested) 
 



Goods movement 
Naval Base access and Circulations 
Shipyard Access & parking 
Transit first/last mile access 

 
There is no single improvement that fixes everything 

 

• State of California, Assemblywoman Lorena Gonzalez-Fletcher -not here 
 

6. Report from Alpha Project -  Kelly Knight—not here 
 

7. Report from the Barrio Logan Association -: Hector Villegas 
 

*Snow Day 12/15/18—many sponsors—gave out toys for the kids 
*Banner District—get images together for over 150 banners in the community to advertise 10 events 
throughout the year 

 *Art Crawl is the 2nd Saturday 
 *Mercado is the 4th Saturday in the Northgate 
 *Open House—in February 
 *The development of the Interstate 5 South and Cesar Chavez exit 
 *La Vuelta will be distributing toys at Burbank School on Friday at 21st at 5pm 
 *Jan 8th next BLA/MAD 
 *BLA-Science and Art Expo March 16 

 
8. Non-agenda Communication from the Public 

 The Good Neighbor projects celebrated last Saturday and had a great turn out for the community 
 Navy held Xmas Boat Lights Contest—Noreen attended12/12/18—it was a success 
 Yesterday Barrio Station provided gifts to the children of the community 12/18/18 

 

9. Information Item: Roman Partida-Lopez:  
The SD Port Tenant Association, along with the Port, several   tenants and SDG&E were awarded an Energy 
Commission grant to transition port equipment to electric.  The Greenlining Institute, along with GC Green, 
have been tasked with conducting an economic and environmental health analysis of the impact of 

transportation electrification at the port. Postponed for next month. 
10. Reports and discussion from the Planning Group Board 

Mark—Put together an ad-hoc group made up of EHC members along with a couple of members of the BLPG 
and NASA—City will support BLPG going forward on the BL Plan, if we can prove we can get along.  It was 
the first meeting to explore our ability to work together, members were given homework to do regarding 
issues of concern.  They will gather again on January 22, 2019.  The City Planning Dept will support us going 
forward.  Mark stated that he would like to go public with community workshops in February. 

 
David Moty sent Mark an email that he forwarded to BLPG wanting on an update of what has been 
accomplished with the BLPG.  City auditor asked to assess if Planning Groups are compiling with their 
responsibilities.  There was an issue of absences among members of the BLPG participants, however 
everyone is aware and are compiling. We are to submit an annual report.  Mark already has done a report in 
the Summer 2018 and will complete an updated annual report by deadline. 
 

Ongoing discussion and action items: 
 

A. Community disruptive noise and light issues—Port is doing acoustic study and will report next meeting 
B. Handicap curb ramps needs 
C. Parking congestion and lack of handicap parking 
D. Storm water and storm drain needs 
E. Paper street – extension of 26th Street 
F. Traffic signals on Cesar Chavez Blvd 

 
11. Adjournment: Next meeting January 16, 2019 @7:40pm___________________________________________ 
 Barrio Logan Planning Group contact: Mark Steele mark@mwsteele.com 
 
 

  

http://greenlining.org/
mailto:mark@mwsteele.com

